

INGLEBURN NORTH PUBLIC SCHOOL SCHOOL NEWSLETTER

Macdonald Road INGLEBURN NSW 2565 9605 2459

THE BUGLE'

Week 10 Term 3 – 2009

Message from the Principal

Dear Parents and Carers,

What an amazingly busy term! I am exceedingly grateful to our wonderful teachers, marvellous P&C and delightful students for making this an extremely productive 50 school days.

<u>NAPLAN</u> If you would like more information about NAPLAN there is a new website that has just been established. There is a short survey at this site that you may complete if you wish.

http://www.naplanforparentsnsw.com.au/

<u>Bambi Pre-School</u> Mrs James and I had the pleasure of attending the Bambi Pre-School Parents Association meeting. At this meeting the proposal to bring Bambi over to our school grounds was discussed. The parents voted unanimously in favour of exploring this proposal further.

<u>Camp</u> Well I am sure you have all heard by now what an exciting adventure we all had at camp. From my perspective the camp was excellent value and very educationally fulfilling. The student's behaviour was on the whole excellent. The only downside to the camp was when all of us were woken at 4.00am by the private school children in the next block of cabins—we could not go back to sleep. A massive thankyou goes to Mrs Cady and Mr Probert whose tireless efforts helped to make the trip a success.

REMINDER: Newsletter on Website Please find below a note to find out if you would be willing and able to receive the newsletter via our website. Please have your child return the completed slip to their teacher. I will post the newsletter on the website each Monday before 3pm. If there was to be a technical hitch I would ensure a paper version was sent home. This initiative will save us hundreds of dollars each year (INPS total paper and printing costs are about \$5000 annually!).

REMINDER Enrolments for 2010 If you have a child enrolling at INPS in 2010 please let us know ASAP. We are already organising for next year. Also if you have not done so, please complete an enrolment application. They are located in the front office.

REMINDER Kindy Orientation Any parent enrolling a child in Kindy next year in any school is invited to attend our Kindy Orientation. On three consecutive Wednesdays parents and carers will have all their questions answered about the complex world of education. If you are an old hand and already have a child at school you are very welcome, and I am sure you will find the sessions informative. Each of the sessions is different so please come to all three if you can.

The dates for the orientation are:

Wednesday 28th Oct 9.10am – 11.00am Wednesday 4th Nov 9.10am – 11.00am Wednesday 11th Nov 9.10am – 11.00am

Dates to Remember:

- 30.9 Wednesday Silver Award Recipients Morning Tea
- 1.10 Thursday Assembly
- 1.10 Thursday evening Disco
- 2.10 Friday Last Day of Term 3
 Mufti Day (Year 6 fundraiser)
- 19.10 Monday all students return to school

Jump Rope for Heart

Students have been practising their skipping skills and will be showcasing them in a jump off on Wednesday the 30th September.

Hopefully students have been busily raising funds for the Heart Foundation. The sponsorship forms are due by the end of Week 2, Term 4. Please return the sponsorship form and funds as soon as possible after the jump off.

If students come prepared with sports shoes, plenty of water to drink, hats and sunscreen on the day, this would be greatly appreciated.

Thank you Mr Probert

Good Luck to Ben Heavey who is competing at the Regional Athletics Carnival tomorrow Tuesday 29th September at the Campbelltown Athletics Stadium.

APPLE FUNDRAISING

Our apple fundraiser is proving to be very popular. We have enclosed an order form with this newsletter. <u>PLEASE</u> have your orders in by Tuesday lunch time. Also note that there are now **ORANGES** available for sale 3kg for \$6.50.